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SHIRE OPENING
HouRs

8.30am to 4.30pm
Weekdays (closed
Public Holidays)
Licensing Closes 4pm
NEXT COUNCIL
MEETING
20 May 2020
commencing 2pm

Tip HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm
Friday - Monday

PooL HOURS

Currently closed
Reopening October
2020

RANGER
CONTACT
24 hours / 7 days
Ph: 0459 678 154
WASTE
COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING
DATES

5th May and
19th May

our Shire News

A MESSAGE FROM THE SHIRE PRESIDENT

Western Australia has had some remarkable results in the fight against COVID-19
over the last week. It is a credit to each individual who has played their part in rising
to the challenge around social isolation and adhering to other restrictions that limit
our ability to travel freely throughout this beautiful country.

While there has been a lot of focus in the media on what has been shut down, we
have been continuing to work hard to provide as many essential services as
possible with minimal disruption. We continue to maintain parks and reserves,
deliver road projects, collect rubbish, and provide customer services.

During this unprecedented health crisis, we can all do our bit to support the com-
munity by shopping local. It's now more important than ever to support Pingelly
businesses. There are a number of food businesses who have adapted to provide
take-away and delivery options, and others, including our wonderful IGA, are
offering delivery services. Thankyou to those businesses who have gone above
and beyond to protect and nurture our community during this period.

In these challenging times, keeping Pingelly safe and functioning remains a top
priority, and | urge you to continue to follow the expert advice of our State and
Federal Governments. By following this advice, we are all making a vital difference.
There is now very clear evidence that the measures that have been introduced are
working, but we all must remain vigilant.

The Shire of Pingelly remains committed to supporting residents and businesses in
need during this period. Please contact the Shire Administration on 9887 1066 or
admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au to seek assistance. Updates in relation to the Shire’s
operations will be announced via the Shire’s Facebook page and listed in further
detail on the Shire’s website www.pingelly.wa.gov.au. Make sure you also refer to
the Federal and State COVID-19
www.health.gov.au, and www.healthywa.wa.gov.au. For those that are not online,

Government information  sources:

you can call the Coronavirus Health Information Hotline: 1800 020 080.

Please continue to look out for each other, check in on
others and reach out to those most at risk. We have faced
many hurdles in the past and have always come out
stronger on the other side. We will get through this
together. Thank you for your support.

W.V. (Bill) Mulroney ESM
Shire President

PINGELLY COLOUR TRAIL

The Shire Office has a limited quantity of wool available for members of the
community who would like to still contribute to the yarnbombing project in Parade
Street. The Pingelly Craft Centre also have wool for sale which can be arranged
over the phone by speaking with Sandra 0427 870 094.
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RENNET STREET DRAINAGE FLUME PROGRESS

PINGELLY BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT

During the COVID-19 Pandemic our local businesses are demonstrating
incredible resilience and proactivity in altering how they serve the
community. The Shire has launched its Business Spotlight campaign on
Facebook to acknowledge this effort and share how the community can
continue to access local businesses during this unique time.

Pingelly Hotel

Pingelly Hotel is still providing a takeaway menu with access to the
building from the Park Street entrance. Orders and payment can be
made over the phone, and Singh is providing a FREE home delivery
service for Pension Card Holders who order before 12.30pm for lunch or
6.30pm for dinner. For takeaway orders and enquiries contact Singh and
his team on 9887 1001.

The Shire’s Community Grant Scheme has undergone changes to improve
accessibility to the funding, re-align the priority areas to better reflect community
aspirations from the 2020-30 Strategic Community Plan, as well as to simplify the
application process.

Applications for Round 1 are now open and close on 25 June 2020 with the

Shire of Pingelly
notification of outcome received by 17 July 2020. Despite the current ambiguity Community Grant Scheme

around the timing of non-essential social gatherings being reinstated, community Guidelines

groups are encouraged to still apply, as projects have up to 12 months to be To provide financial assistance to

community groups to build an
engaged and vibrant community that
delivers benefits to the local
community and the local economy.

delivered from the time of receiving the funding. To access the Guidelines and
Application Form, visit the Shire website or call the Shire administration.
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